Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1. The names and addresses for each current needle and syringe programme in your local authority – including specialist services, mobile and outreach services, and pharmacy-based exchanges.

2. For each current service identified in the question above:

a. The contact details.

b. The type of service (i.e. fixed, specialist service; mobile service; outreach service; or pharmacy-based service).

c. The opening days and hours for needle and syringe distribution.


Please find the relevant information attached.

3.
Whether ‘take-home naloxone’ is provided directly to people who use 
drugs and/or their peers/partners to help prevent overdoses in your 
local authority.

Leicester Recovery Partnership (LRP) has participated in recent 
commissioner led partnership meetings to implement ‘take home naloxone’ 
within the criminal justice pathway. We are in the process developing our 
protocols, identifying cohorts appropriate for take home naloxone, 
purchasing equipment and liaising with suppliers regarding costing.


We are also liaising with other non-criminal justice providers to develop 
partnership approach to ensure consistency in access, availability and 
training/advice provided to service users, their significant others and staff.

4.
Whether the number of needle and syringe programmes, and the 
overall days and hours when needle and syringe provision is available, 
have increased, decreased or remained the same since 2010 in your 
local authority.
Leicester Recovery Partnership has operated the site based needle 
exchange since July 2013.  There has been an increase in the opening 
hours as the site based needle exchange is now available on Tuesday 
and Wednesday evenings and Saturday mornings.  


A review of pharmacy based needle exchanges in 2012 resulted in the 
numbers operating being reduced from 15 to 13.  The pharmacies removed 
were seeing little uptake of services and were geographically close to 
another pharmacy providing needle exchange.  For these reasons it is 
unlikely to have greatly affected services available to service users.
5.
Whether, in the last drug service tender process for your local 
authority, needle and syringe programmes were explicitly included in 
the tender scope and documentation.

 


Yes
The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Leicester City Council

Bosworth House 
Ground Floor

9 – 15 Princess Road West 
LEICESTER LE1 6TH
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.ico.org.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.

